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Elrick Primary School: a Health Promoting School                          



	Newsletter : Session 2016/17                                   30 September 2016


	Dear Parents,

Staff and children have spent the last 6 weeks building relationships with staff and peers and engaging in new learning. The ethos of each classroom, is key to a positive and productive learning environment. Recent feedback from Quality Improvement Officers and the Inspectorate, who were in school as part of a training session, was that we have a positive ethos, with articulate children who are keen to learn and enjoy a variety of learning experiences.
Feedback from our Internet Safety Day for pupils, staff and parents was very positive. Paul Hay provided very relevant, up to date information which made everyone consider their behaviours in relation to the internet. Anyone who was unable to attend can access the information through the links which are on the website under Policies/Internet Safety Information.
Pupil Groups – Pupil Council, Health and Eco Reps have all been selected and are ready to run. Well done to everyone who put themselves forward and in particular to those who were successful in securing a post. We value the voice of our pupils and look forward to their involvement in the life of the school this session. Thanks also to staff who will be supporting the groups. 
All our pupils had the opportunity to visit Techfest this year and learn more about the world of science and engineering. It was great to hear the buzz when children returned to school, talking with such interest and curiosity about what they had been learning or finding out. Thank you to the Parent Council for helping with the cost of the buses. 
Roald Dahl Day was a great opportunity for us to reinforce the message about the importance of reading as well as having fun! 

All the children benefitted from input by staff from SSPCA – again key messages about how to care for and look after animals. We are very grateful to them for sharing their expertise. 
Children in P1-3 were part of the ‘Magic Show’, which came to Elrick this year to reinforce messages about road safety. This was a great way to help children understand how to keep themselves safe near roads.  

Staffing

· We are delighted to welcome Mrs Emma Watson who has been appointed as our new administrator at Elrick. She started on Wednesday and we would like to extend a very warm welcome to her. 
· This October will be a very special time for Miss Wildgoose, who is getting married. We would like to wish her our warmest congratulations. Her married name will be Mrs Adams.

Parents

· Last session’s Standards and Quality Report and this year’s Improvement Plan will be posted on the website. Please take the time to read them, as they outline our learning journey at Elrick. Please contact me if you would like to discuss any aspect of them. 
· We look forward to seeing parents and children of P1-7 (apart from P1/2 who were in this week) in school next week to share the learning and progress for this term. Nursery parents will have the opportunity to meet teachers and share the learning early next term. 
· This year our reporting progress format will be electronic and will take the form of an ongoing termly journey of your child’s progress. Both children and staff will comment on the progress/areas for improvement in selected pieces of work. Children will share the first part of this at your meetings next week and thereafter they will be shared online termly (details will follow after the October break)  
· Could I remind parents that the school car park is strictly for staff only. Parents should not be parking in the school car park or using the entrance to turn or reverse – this is extremely dangerous. 
· The photographer will be in school to take class photographs on Tuesday 1 November.  A letter will be issued at the start of next term. 
· Flu vaccinations will be carried out next term on Monday 31 October/Tuesday 1/Wednesday 2 November 
· Our annual book fair will be held on Thursday 3 November.  Information will be issued at the start of next term. 

Dates:
Tuesday 4/Wednesday 5 October – parents’ meetings

Friday 7 October – Last day of term

Monday 24 October – Back to school

Tuesday 1 November  – photographer in school 
Monday 31 October/Tuesday 1/Wednesday 2 November – flu vaccinations

Thursday 3 November – Book Fair

Thursday 3 November – Paired Reading Meeting (P2)

Friday 4 November (9.15am) – Parent Council Meeting

Monday 14 November – In Service

Tuesday 15 November – In Service

As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self-evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section or e-mail the school. 
Yours Sincerely

Louise Malcolm

Head Teacher

Comments

Compliments

Complaints
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